
Loud boom heard in Tahoe may
be related to meteor shower
By Kathryn Reed

A loud boom that was heard and felt Sunday about 8am could be
related to the Lyrid meteor showers.

While folks at the National Weather Service in Reno said they
did not feel or hear anything, they did see something.

“I can tell you that I was speaking to a co-worker and she saw
a flash across the sky,” meteorologist Mark Faucette told Lake
Tahoe News. “If they are bright enough to see in the daytime,
they are slightly bigger than the usual meteor.”

But Faucette stressed that he is no expert in these matters
and that it is pure speculation on his part that what people
heard-felt was related to the Lyrids – which were to peak this
morning.

No one at CalTech’s Jet Propulsion Lab – where they deal with
matters  that  are  outside  the  Earth’s  atmosphere  –  was
available  for  comment.

Police dispatch in South Lake Tahoe said their phone has been
ringing off the hook from callers asking what the commotion
was. They don’t know what the cause of the noise was.
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